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   Town Of Cromwell 
    Nathaniel White Building 

    41 West Street    

    Cromwell, CT 06416 

 
 

August 21, 2017 
 
To:  Abutting Property Owners and Interested Parties 
 

Re:  State Project No. 33-001 
       Coles Road Reconstruction Project 
 
Dear Property Owner/Resident: 
 
The Preliminary design has been completed for the Town of Cromwell's Coles Road 
Reconstruction Project. The proposed construction consists of roadway widening, drainage 
improvements, pavement rehabilitation and sidewalk installation. The proposed construction 
will begin at the intersection of Coles Road and Route 99, Shunpike Road, extending to the 
Route 9 underpass. 
 

Based upon the preliminary assessment, the construction cost will be approximately 
$2,349,880.00. This project has been approved by the Connecticut Department of 
Transportation under the LOTCIP Program and 100% of the construction costs will be paid 
with State and Federal funds. The Town will be responsible for funding the design project 
costs. 
 

The Town of Cromwell will conduct a Public Informational Meeting on September 5, 2017 at 
6:00p.m.in Room 224, Cromwell Town Hall, 41 West Street, Cromwell Connecticut. Deaf and 
hearing impaired persons wishing to attend this meeting and requiring an interpreter may 
make arrangements by contacting the Engineering Department at 860-632-3465 at least five 
working days prior to the meeting. 
 

It is the Town of Cromwell and the State of Connecticut’s policy to keep persons informed and 
involved when such projects are undertaken. It is important that the community share its 
concerns with us to assist in the project's development. Plans are available to view in the 
Public Works Department at Town Hall, 41 West Street Cromwell. Anyone interested in 
obtaining further information, providing input or requiring language assistance may do so by 
contacting the Engineering Department. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
Jonathan Harriman, P.E. 
Town Engineer 
 

cc: Hugh H. Hayward, P.E., Principal Engineer - Highway Design, ConnDOT 

Robert W, Ike, Supervisor - Office of Rights of Way, ConnDOT 
Stuart Popper, P&Z / ZBA / Conservation Commission / Inland Wetland Commission 
Anthony Salvatore, Town Manager 
Denise Lamontagne, Chief of Police  
Michael Terenzio, Chief of Fire Department 
Louis Spina, Director of Public Works 
John Maloney, Superintendent of Schools 


